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His Excellency Mohamed Abdullahi Mohamed 
President of Somalia
ADD DATE
Concern: Call to End Impunity for Killers of Journalists in Somalia
Your Excellency, 

We are writing as members of the International Federation of Journalists (IFJ), the world’s largest organisation of journalists representing over 600.000 members in more than 140 countries, to urge your government to address the issue of impunity for violence against journalists in Somalia.

The IFJ’s principal mandate is to promote and defend the rights of journalists, including the right to life and physical safety. In this regard, it constantly monitors violations of our members’ rights around the world and it publishes an annual report on journalists and media staff who are killed for no other reason than the legitimate practice of their profession.

On the UN’s International Day to End Impunity for Crimes against Journalists, the IFJ has launched its annual campaign to ‘End Impunity for violence against journalists’, focusing on Mexico, Russia, Yemen, Somalia and India. The IFJ is mobilising its 187 affiliates worldwide to highlight the impunity in these countries. You can view the campaign here.
Somalia is one of the most dangerous countries in Africa and presents a real risk of death for journalists. Journalists are in danger of being killed in crossfire, bombings or targeted attacks. Corruption and insecurity are serious obstacles to press freedom.
57 journalists have been killed since 2010 and only 4 killers have been punished. It is unacceptable that most of the killings remain unpunished.

Since the beginning of 2020, 2 journalists have been killed. Freelance radio and TV journalist Abduwali Ali Hassan died after unidentified gunmen fired on him on 16 February when he was returning from an assignment. Said Yusuf Ali who was working for the privately-owned Kalsat TV was stabbed to death on his way home in Mogadishu on 4 May.

These two murders are only two of many examples of the sad reality that journalists not only die when reporting from conflict zones but have to fear their way home. These targeted attacks cause fear to permeate the daily lives of journalists. Thorough investigations and relentless prosecutions are needed to send a signal that crimes against journalists will not go unpunished and to achieve justice for the victims and their families.
We welcome the decision of Attorney General Suleyman Mohamud in September 2020 to appoint a Special Prosecutor for journalists’ killing. This is a positive first step in the fight against impunity but more needs to be done considering the dreadful situation of journalists’ safety in Somalia.

Together with the IFJ and its affiliate in Somalia, the National Union of Somali Journalists (NUSOJ), we demand your government, judiciary and law enforcement agencies undertake complete and effective investigations of all violations of journalists’ rights and bring to justice the perpetrators of such crimes against journalists. 
We urge your government to dispel the impression of indifference in the face of deadly assaults against journalists. There is so much more that can be done with a genuine commitment to fighting impunity. It needs to start with justice for the victims of violence.
                                                               Yours sincerely,
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